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 Oregon Joint Use Association

Standards Committee

Meeting Minutes

May 13, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 1:07 p.m.   
Members Present






Chair Lee (Chair) Charter Communications 

Tamara Johnson, Springfield Utility Board

Jim Flu, PacifiCorp 

Jim McGuire, PGE 

John Wallace, PUC Staff
Scott Wheeler, Comcast

OJUA Staff

Genoa Ingram

Members Not Present 

Dave Chaney, Accent Inc.
Jim Corwin, Verizon
Stan Cowles, Qwest

Scott Jennings, Verizon 
Gary Payne, Qwest

Gary Putnam, PUC Staff

Rob Kolosvary, PGE

Mark Simonson, Utility Consultants

John Sullivan, PGE

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the April 7, 2009 meeting were approved as amended.  
Mapping Update
Deferred. 
Construction Practices
Committee members reviewed copies of the Best Practices Manual including the version posted to the OJUA web page for appearance and clarity.  It was noted that some photos in earlier versions posted to the web were not visible but the current document is clear.
Loose Wires

Staff was asked to scan the loose wire exhibit (EXHIBIT A) and post to the loose wire discussion. 
Code Reference Card
Committee members discussed components for the final project.  Size of the card (8.5 X 11 and pocket size), and one side for power/one side for telecom were among the issues discussed.  Tamara Johnson offered her resources to pull the graphics and text together if the Committee was very specific regarding what they wanted included.  Staff was asked to email Jim Flu, Jeff Kent, Tamara Johnson and Dave Wildman and ask them to forward their company reference cards.
Climbing Space

Chair Lee reported that there was still no resolution to the climbing space issue.  Gary Payne questioned PUC staff if they would accept a ruling from IEEE.  Gary Putnam responded affirmatively.  Rulings could be used to negotiate with pole owners.  
(PUC staff later added that they would want to participate in any discussions with IEEE.) Gary Putnam noted that the regulations do not prohibit climbing “past”; they prohibit climbing “through”.   Committee members questioned if an FCC ruling was imminent.  Gary Putnam confirmed that boxing is being litigated before the FCC.  Chair Lee asked Jim McGuire to confirm if he wanted it to go before IEEE.  Gary Putnam suggested that PUC could also make the request. 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, June 10, 1:00 p.m.    
Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:02 p.m.
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